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Setting the standard for quality service





211 North 3rd St. ~ Monroe, LA  71201

There was a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of G. B. Cooley Hospital Service District held on Thursday, October 14, 2021, at 4:30PM in the Board Room of the G. B. Cooley Administration Building located at 211 N. 3rd Street, Monroe, LA.

Call to Order:  Dan Sartor, Chairperson, called the meeting to order, there being a quorum present.  
Board Members Present:  

Dan Sartor, Cindy Johns, Kenneth Wilson, Lynn Wilson, TaRonda Goodin, Dawn Stanfield and Jackie S. Slack (by phone).


Board Members Absent:
None


Others Present:    Ben Pitts, Jimmy Sanderlin, Connie Page, Angelique Andrews, and Christian Creed (by phone).
Prayer:  
The invocation was offered by Ben Pitts.
Amend Agenda:  Dan Sartor made a request to amend the agenda to purchase (8) eight generators. A motion was offered by Jackie Slack, seconded by Cindy Johns, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to approve amending the agenda as stated.  Dan Sartor-Yes; Cindy Johns -Yes; Jackie Slack-Yes; TaRonda Goodin-Yes; Lynn Wilson- Yes; Kenneth Wilson-Yes; Dawn Stanfield-Yes. A motion was offered by Jackie Slack, seconded by Dawn Stanfield and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to approve the purchase of (8) eight generators for Dan Sartor-Yes; Cindy Johns -Yes; Jackie Slack-Yes; TaRonda Goodin-Yes; Lynn Wilson- Yes; Kenneth Wilson-Yes; Dawn Stanfield-Yes.

Public Comments:  There were none. 
Minutes:  The minutes for September 9, 2021, Board meeting were presented. The minutes were previously forwarded to Commissioners. A motion was offered by Cindy Johns, seconded by Dawn Stanfield, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to waive the reading of the 9-9-2021 minutes.  A motion was offered by Jackie Slack, seconded by Dawn Stanfield, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to approve the 9-9-2021 minutes as presented.
Unfinished Business:  None
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Reports:  
a. The Financial Report for month of August and the two months ending August 31, 2021, was presented by Jimmy Sanderlin, CFO.  Operating Revenues was under budget for the month by $ 537 and under budget for the two months by $ 518. For expense comparison variances of 5% and $5,000 was used as the model.        Operating expenses for the month was over budget by $ 52,847 due to overtime and some one-time expenses. Year to date was over budget by $ 89,783. Questions and comments were addressed.

b. Ben Pitts, Hospital Director, presented the September report. Facility total census was (170) with (121) in community homes; (27) in SIL; (03) in TGH; and (19) in Employment Program. There was (0) discharge in community homes and (1) admit in community homes. There was (1) abuse/neglect allegation of unknown origin for the month of September. There are approximately (31) open positions, mostly being part-time. On Tuesday, Oct. 12, met with Governor Edwards, also with Roma Kidd, ARCO representative, Randy Watt, Delta American and Christian Creed, GBC counsel. Discussed the current labor shortage among disability service providers and requested his assistance in discovering funding in the state budget for an immediate increase in reimbursement rates so that providers can increase wages and better compete in the labor market. For the month of September, we have (3) employees and (0) service-recipients who contracted Covid. No hospitalizations were required.  We estimate weekly testing will cost $4,000 per week and approximately $210,000 annually under an OSHA rule that would require all companies with 100 or more employees to vaccinate employees OR provide weekly testing. CMS rule would require the same as OSHA or even more stringent requirements, requiring all employees who work in affected program services to be vaccinated.  Mandatory vaccinations would be disastrous for our workforce.
Public Comments:  There were none. 

Commissioners’ Statements/Discussion: There were none.
Adjournment:  There being no further business, a motion was offered by TaRonda Goodin seconded by Kenneth Wilson, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 5:30 PM.
Dan Sartor, Chairperson



Ben Pitts, Hospital Director
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